
 

 

 

Catherine A. McNamara  
Rates Analyst II, Rates & Regulatory Affairs 
15 Buttrick Rd. 

Londonderry, NH 03053 

603-216-1768 

Catherine.McNamara@libertyutil ities.com 

 

June 29, 2021 

Via Electronic Report Filing and Electronic Mail 

Debra A. Howland 

Executive Director 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit St., Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

Re:  DG 20-013; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

 Residential Low Income Assistance Program for Natural Gas Customers 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. (the “Company”) and in 

accordance with New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (the “Commission”) Order No. 

26,397 (August 27, 2020) in Docket No. DG 20-013, I enclose for filing the following redlined and 

clean revised Tariff Pages: 

 Sixty-sixth Revised Page 1 Check Sheet 

 Eighth Revised Page 2  Check Sheet (Cont’d) 

Sixth Revised Page 48  Residential Gas Assistance Heating Rate R-4 

Seventh Revised Page 54 MEP Residential Gas Assistance Program Rate R-7 

 

The changes to these pages are being submitted to update the Summer GAP distribution rates 

approved in Order No. 26,397 (August 7, 2020) in Docket No. DG 20-013.  Liberty billed GAP 
customers based on regular summer rates, and simply inadvertentl y overlooked updating the 

GAP tariff pages.  Although the Summer rates were not updated on tariff pages 48 & 54, Liberty 

did update the ENNG rates on Tariff Pages 84 and 86 in the Monthly Adjustment Filing for May 

2021 in Docket No. DG 20-141.  Liberty also updated the rates for Keene on Tariff Page 85 in the 

Monthly Adjustment Filings since May 2021 in Docket No. DG 21-050.  This was done in a manner 
that demonstrated that the GAP Winter charges were over and that the Summer charges per 

meter and the Summer charges per therm identified on Sixth Tariff page 48 and Seventh 

Revised 54, effective May 1, 2021 for R-4 and R-7 respectively match.  

 

Thank you for your attention to these changes.  Please do not hesitate to call if you have any 

questions. 
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Sincerely, 

 
Catherine A. McNamara 

 

Enclosures 

Cc: Service List 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


